April 29, 2014
The Honorable Shirley Weber

Chair, Assembly Budget Sub-Committee #1
California State Capitol

Sacramento, California 95814

Fax (916) 319-2199
Re:  MSSP, Department of Aging/Medi-Cal HCBS Waiver
Dear Assembly Member Weber,

[please insert sentence about your organization: name, how many served, what services, where]  I am writing to express my/my organization’s deep concern regarding the urgent need for increased capacity for California’s Multipurpose Senior Services Program (MSSP). 

MSSP is an outstanding success at keeping frail older adults with multiple chronic conditions in their homes.  It prevents costly acute and long-term institutionalization, thus saving the state an estimated $117 million annually in return for the investment of roughly $20.3 million in state general funds.  Administered by the Dept of Aging, MSSP is funded through a Medi-Cal Home and Community-Based Services Waiver, with every dollar of state general funds drawing a dollar in federal match.  
However, the total number of MSSP “slots” is set at 9,440 statewide (down from 11,789 six years ago), limiting the number of people who can be served at any point in time.  This cap holds, in spite of the fact that more eligible people urgently need MSSP’s intervention.  In Alameda County, we face a critical shortage of MSSP slots – only 380 slots between the two MSSP providers in Oakland and Fremont.  Hundreds of eligible seniors wait, and often die or enter nursing homes while on the wait list.

By investing an additional $5.1 million of state general fund dollars, California would increase the number of MSSP “slots” and serve 2,762 more frail seniors annually; saving $146 million in decreased nursing home use annually.  This investment would add 100 slots in Alameda County, where there are waiting lists of hundreds for the  376 slots shared by MSSP programs in Fremont (48 slots) and Oakland (328).

It is essential that California build adequate capacity in the safety net of services to respond to current needs and to meet the needs of our growing senior population.  I urge the committee to allocate an additional $5.1 million in state general funding to increase the number of MSSP slots statewide.

Sincerely,

